تاریخ امتحان: ۲۷/ ۱۰/ ۱۳۹۹	ي	نام دانش آموز:								
رشته تحصیلی:	رش بجنورد		نام خانوادگی:							
	24									
نام درس: زبان پایه دوازدهم مدت پاسخگویی: ۶۵ دقیقه	دبیرستان تلاش			طراح سئوال:حسن ايزانلو						
مدت پاسختویی. ۲۰ دنیده				طراح معوان عمل ایراندو						
PART A:VOCABULARY										
۱) برای هر جمله یک تصویر مناسب انتخاب کنید و حروف آن را داخل پرانتز بنویسید. (۱)										
€ C	Persian - English Dictionary	B C N () And	ł.							
A	В	C		D						
1) My grandmother is hard of hearing. ()										
2) c is the symbol or	f carbon dioxide.	()								
3) My little sister alway		` ,								
4) I bought a bilingual	dictionary for my little	brother.()								
۲_ کلمات داده شده را در جاهای خالی قرار دهید.(یک کلمه اضافی است) (0.75)										
suitable-compiled -introduction-spared										
5 is the first part of a book or speech that gives a general idea.										
6. The first Persian dictionary was around 1000 years ago.										
7. Reza is going to choose a dictionary for English class.										
$^{-}$ معانی کلمات ستون A را ستون B انتخاب کنید .(یک کلمه اضافی است) (75/.)										
8. burst into tears a. lack of success in doing something										
b. many times										
10. failure c. to cry suddenly										
d. organize and put in order										
ع پاسخ صحیح را انتخاب کنید. (یک کلمه اضافی است) (۰٫۷۰)										
	(حلمه اصافی است) (۳۰,۰	سِد. ریک	، _ پسخ صحیح را انتخاب د						
11. There are three leve	els for dictionaries:	in	termedia	nte, advanced.						
a. expensive	b. apps c.	. free	l. eleme	ntary						
12. Kindness	energy and strea	ngth in elderly peopl	e.							
a. decreases	b. lowers	c. reduces	d	boosts						
13.Helping others	b	lood pressure.								
a. increased	b. lowers c.	expanded	d. d	leveloped						
				۵ جملات زیر با کلمه ای ه						
14. IRIBIslamic Republic of Iran Broadcasting.										
15. A book where you write what you done every day is										
16. Dr. Gharib spared r	no to cure	e sick children								
صفحه ۱										

			PART B:0	GRAMN	IAR						
						(2	۶_پاسخ صحیح را انتخاب کنید.(
17. Th	ousands of book	S	ev	very day.							
	e published	_		c. are	publishe	ed	d. will published				
	ey will travel to										
a) will they b) aren't t			•		•		•				
-	19) Mehran couldn't figure what the teacher was talking about.										
a) into b) out c) up d) for 20. The best fast food restaurants in our city thirty years ago.											
						_	• •				
a) are	opened	D) O	pened	c) w	ere open	ieu	d) open				
21 10	T 1						٧- جملات زير را كامل كنيد. (١)				
21. If I were a doctor,											
22. If I had a lot of time,											
۸- در جاهای خالی از ضمایر موصولی(who/whom/which) مناسب استفاده کنید. (1)											
	is is a dictionary		-								
24. Th	is is the boy					6//					
		PA	ART C:WI	RITING							
۹۔جملات زیر را مجھول کنید (2)											
25-Sh	e makes pancake	s every day.			5						
26-Do	ctors have made	a new medi	cine to cure	cancer							
			/ </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>								
		(0)	کنید. (۱)	با هم جور ا	<u>B</u> و B را ب	ستون ١	ر (collocation) کلمه های				
\mathbf{A}					В						
27) Not a) into tears											
· ·	dicated			,	urprising						
	29) burst c) temperature										
	d) physicians										
۱۱ با استفاده از روش word attackبرای کلمات زیر حداقل یک کلمه مرتبط با آن بنویسید. (۱)											
31	disconnection	32	surprisingl	v		\neg					
				J							
33	accidentally	34	harmful								
۱۲ـ جملات زیر را با استفاده از ربط دهنده های so, and .or, but کامل کنید. (2)											
35.	35. We can eat our lunch at the restaurant,we can have it at home.										
36. He couldn't find his pen ,he wrote in pencil.											
37.	37. Reza can play basketball well, he can't play football well.										
38.	They went to th	e park yeste	rday,		.they had	d a wo	onderful time				
Page 2											

۱۳ کلمات بهم ریخته را مرتب کنید و جمله معنا دار بنویسید. (۲)

- 39. Last week / by the police / the robber /was found
- 40. the man /This/who/ golf/is/plays.

PART C:WRITING

٤ ١-يارگراف زيرا بخوانيد و با كلمات داده شده آن را كامل كنيد. (٢/٥) (explain _ definitions _translate _famous _ types) A good dictionary gives information such as spellings, pronunciations and 41..... There are many different 42..... of dictionaries such as dictionaries which 43.....words from one language to another; dictionaries of biography which tell about 44..... people and technical dictionaries which 45..... the meanings of technical words.

Hafez is known to be as one of the most famous Persian poets of all time. He was born sometime between the years of 1310 and 1337 A.D in Shiraz. In his child hood he received religious education. He was called Hafez because he learned the Holy Quran. Emotions and ethics are used in Ghazal a lot. The collections of his poems is called Divan.

- 46. When was Hafez born?
- 47. Why was he called Hafez?
- 48. What are used in Ghazal a lot?

۱٦)متن زير را بخوانيد وبه سوالات خواسته ياسخ دهيد. (٤)

A dictionary is a book which explains the meaning of words and expressions. You can find word easily because dictionaries put them in alphabetical order. The word "dictionary" comes from the Latin "dictio" (saying)

There are several types of dictionaries. Dictionaries which explain words and how they are used: dictionaries which translate words from one language to another;

Dictionaries of biography which tell about famous people; and technical dictionaries which explain the meanings of technical words. Dictionaries which explain what words mean and give a clear "definition" of them. A good dictionary also gives more information about words. For instance, It explains how they are pronounced.

Usually the International Phonetic Alphabet (IPA) is used for this purpose. There are also dictionaries which translate words into other languages. Very often one volume translates both ways: for example, half of the book is from English to Persian and the other half from Persian to English. ادامه در صفحه چهار Page 3

When using a dictionary to figure out how to say something in another language, one has to be careful to choose the right meaning. Words with different meanings exist in other languages, too.

A good dictionary lists all the meaning of the words to help people find the meaning that they look for.

A complete dictionary also tells you about the origin of the words and the story behind them. For example, The words like "pajamas", "bazaar" and "paradise" entered English from Persian.

پاسخ سوالات زیر را بنویسید.

- 49) Why can we find words in dictionary easily?
- 50) What is difference between technical dictionaries and biographical dictionaries?
- 51) What is the origin of the word "dictionary?
- 52) What is dictionary?
- 53) What does **IPA** stand for?
 - 54) Which dictionary tell about famous people.
 - a. technical dictionary
- b. picture dictionary
- c. biographical dictionary
- d. learner's dictionary
- 55) The word "bazaar" is an English word, originally.
- a. True b. false
- 56) In other languages, there are also words with different words
- a. True b. false

GOOD LUCK

Page3